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The Covid 19 pandemic 

prevented us from meeting on 

March 24, but nevertheless 

some eager birders reported 

spring and sparrow sightings to 

me by email.  They were:  Lori 

Anderson, Marc Buchanan, 

Kevan Cowcill, Kaye 

Edmonds, Ernie Frayle, Ken Gowing, Pam Handley, Mary Ann Kenrick, Katherine 

MacLeod, Angela Martin, Grant McKercher, Buddy Myles, Fred Pinto, Steve Pitt, 

Oriana Pokorny, Stephen OôDonnell, Paul Smylie, Gary Sturge, Chris Sukha, 

Keith Thornborrow, Dick Tafel, Brent Turcotte, Janet Sparks, Sarah Wheelan and 

Mary Young. 

 

Spring Bird Sightings up to March 24: 

 

Almost all the above birders saw Red-winged Blackbirds and Common Grackles.  

One of the birds that signals spring is the Red-winged Blackbird with its conk-la-

ree song and magnificent display of red in its wings.  We get so used to these 

numerous blackbirds as spring wears on and we may not even notice their song 

after a bit, but for the first little while they let us know that spring is finally here 

and during these troublesome times, we can use every beautiful bird song that 

comes our way.   

 

Of course, the other sign of spring is the American Robin (above), also seen by 

most of the above birders.  The one in my yard, and the one in Pam Handleyôs 

yard, are overwinter robins and I think they are probably the same robin because I 

donôt live far from Pam.  There is something quite special about an overwinter bird 

not normally here in the winter months seemingly managing and thriving, singing 
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for a mate as it is doing now.  Kevan Cowcill had more than one in his yard and I 

saw six near Nipissing Village. 

 

There was only one report of a Brown-headed Cowbird and that was by Gary 

Sturge who had one at his feeder. 

 

Another spring migrant some birders spotted was the Herring Gull, seen in 

Mattawa, where Dick Tafel saw about 70; seen in Callander by Kaye Edmonds and 

me; seen in Sturgeon Falls by Buddy Myles and me; and seen near Circle Lake by 

Katherine MacLeod, although Stephen OôDonnell reported seeing them in 

Sundridge long before they arrived here.  Fewer saw the Ring-billed Gull (below), 

usually a later arrival than the Herring.  Two were seen by me, and I believe Brent 

Turcotte, on Lakeshore Drive near McDonaldôs, maybe wondering what happened 

to all the people and their French fries; seen in Mattawa by Dick; and one seen in 

Sturgeon Falls by Buddy Myles. 

 

Figure 1 
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And then there is the Canada Goose (above), seen by Marc Buchanan and Ken 

Gowing, and by me, Dick and Kaye in Mattawa, Bonfield and Callander, and by 

Gary Sturge on South River. 

 

Angela Martin had Trumpeter Swans by her place, West Lake Nipissing, in early 

March.   
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Paul Smylie was fortunate to have a Northern Cardinal in his area.  I believe this 

was an overwinter bird, perhaps the one seen in Paulôs area during the Christmas 

Bird Count. 

 

Many are reporting Mourning Doves at their feeders, seen in singles or pairs.  

 

Cedar Waxwings (at right), up to 24, arrived 

in my yard on March 16 and stayed for a few 

days.  After denuding my berry trees, they 

moved on, hopefully not too tipsy!  I also 

saw quite a few near Nipissing Village, as 

well as a Golden-crowned Kinglet.  I know 

others had earlier seen or heard the Golden-

crowned, but it was exciting for me to get a 

very close look at the male in his kingly 

breeding crown.  In the same general area, I 

saw my first Brown Creeper of the year. 

 

Although later in this report you will find the 

results of Sparrow Week, mentioned here as 

a spring sighting is the Song Sparrow heard 

by Kevan Cowcill in North Bay and seen by 

Keith Thornborrow at his feeder in South 

River.  Angela Martin had a Chipping 

Sparrow at her 

place before 

count week 

and Gary 

Sturge had a 

White-throated 

Sparrow at his 

feeder the day 

after Sparrow 

Week. 

 

A bird seen by almost all of us was the European 

Starling (at left) now in its dramatic speckled 

breeding plumage and its yellow bill.  Usually the 

first person to inform me of this sighting each spring 

is Steve Pitt and this year was no exception.   
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Although they have been seen on and off during the winter, mostly near Lori 

Andersonôs farm, last week I saw about 80 Snow Buntings on Laplage Road in 

West Nipissing, probably making their way north.  And Buddy Myles earlier in the 

month saw a Horned Lark on Leclair Road also in West Nipissing.  Before this 

sighting, the only area where I had been informed Horned Larks were seen was on 

Maple Road near Loriôs.   

 

Only one person reported seeing Canada Jays and that was Angela who had a pair 

near her place in mid-March.   

 

Most reported seeing the three main 

woodpeckers, Hairy, Downy and Pileated, but 

the Black-backed was harder to find.  About six 

were first seen by Stephen OôDonnell in the 

Peacock and Joly Boundary Roads of South 

River and I, after three attempts, subsequently 

saw two on Peacock Road, a male and female (at 

right).  I had a wonderful view of the female in 

her sleek black feathers.  
 

In the same area, Stephen heard a Boreal 

Chickadee, the first time in some years one was 

seen or heard in that area.  He also saw a Spruce 

Grouse.  I did not see either during my three 

ventures to the area, but saw a Ruffed Grouse 

strutting his stuff in Laurier Woods. 

 
 

In the 

world of 

raptors, 

the Rough-legged Hawk (at left) making its 

way north was seen in Chisholm Township 

and in the Powassan area by Lori, Dick and 

me; and the Northern Harrier was seen by 

Gary Sturge and by Lori in roughly in the 

same areas.  Also seen was the Merlin, by 

Paul Smylie and Stephen OôDonnell.  

(Other raptors seen were the Bald Eagle, 

Renee Levesque 

�^�š���‰�Z���v���K�[���}�v�v���o�o 


